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June 3, 2022 
 

 

Dear Dr. Prodromos, 

 

 

 

I would like to thank you for your care of my son, Michael. As you know he is 24 yrs. and severely autistic. 

His stem cell treatment was April 1, 2022 in your clinic in Antigua. The experience was very pleasant and 

very professional. Michael did very well and was very calm during and after the treatment.  

 

Since the treatment, 5 weeks ago he has been sleeping through the night, when before he was waking up 2-3 

times. He is communicating verbally more. He has also stopped his risperidone. We did pre and post EEG 

testing through Dr. Tim Royer and have showed significant improvement in his prior high speed brain waves 

which signal an excessive sympathetic drive and improved brain recovery from his improved sleep. We are 

thrilled with this progress and understand that we will continue to see improvement over the next several 

months. 

 

 

Thank you for your pursuit of help for the autism community.  

 

 

Warmest regards, 
 

 

 

 
Lisa A. Liberatore, MD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

154 E. 85th Street, New York, NY 10028 

info@livetotum.com | Ph: 212-288-2222 | Fax: 212-288-8082 | LiveTotum.com 

mailto:info@livetotum.com

